
 

 

 
 

DIRECTORôS NOTE 
 

Seasons change like clockwork. And technology seems to change at 
the speed of light. But the science-backed research that the 
Postharvest Technology Center was founded on in 1978 is a constant 
you can count on. 
 

There may be new discoveries and research findings that make 
harvesting, storing, and delivering our fruits, vegetables, nuts, seeds, 
and flowers easier or faster or better, but the foundations of 
postharvest biology remain the same, and the UC Postharvest 
Technology Center provides the basics, along with the latest, greatest 
innovations, in an understandable format. 
 

At our recent Fresh-cut Products: Maintaining Quality & Safety 
Workshop, September 20-22, 2022, it seemed like the technology we 
were depending on to deliver a seamless hybrid classroom 
experience to our in-person and virtual participants had its very own 
agenda and was bent on throwing us for a loop every few minutes. 
  

 



It wasnôt very entertaining in the moment, but I can now laugh about 
how creative my team and I had to become when a thunderstorm 
knocked out our wi-fi connection, making it impossible for our online 
participants to see Dr. Angelos Deltsidisôs ñFresh-cut Biologyò 
presentation, the very first of the workshop. We had to borrow multiple 
hotspot connections from participants and instructors before the 
universityôs internet finally powered back on. 
 

We have learned that unpredictable challenges come along with 
pulling off a hybrid workshop, and we dealt with a few more. Despite 
these challenges, it was a comfort to know that the science of 
postharvest technology persevered, that our instructors prevailed in 
conveying their knowledge, that our staff learned and grew from it all, 
and most importantly our participants left the workshop happy with the 
experience. 
 

Iôm proud to say that the UC Postharvest Technology Center has 
presented a full yearôs worth of hybrid-model workshops and courses, 
including Fruit Ripening and Ethylene Management in April, Emerging 
Technologies: Addressing Grand Challenges in the Produce Industry 
in May, the Postharvest Technology of Horticultural Crops Short 
Course in June, and Fresh-cut Products in September. In 2022, we 
educated numerous people from all over the world. We were also 
pleased to offer a discounted registration rate to individuals in 
developing countries. 
 

We hope you and your colleagues will consider joining us for one or 
more of our workshops in 2023. No matter what we must do to ensure 
it, we promise you will return to your postharvest operation armed with 
ñthe science and art of produce quality and safetyò that the UC 
Postharvest Technology Center was built on. 
 

Beth 
 

 
 
 

 

https://postharvest.ucdavis.edu/Workshops/


 



 
 

 


